	[bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]

	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA S. EDWARDS, ESQ., CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER, AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  609-A

COMMITTEE: Committee on Mental Health, Disabilities, and Addictions

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to establishing a needle, syringe and sharp buyback pilot program
	SPONSOR(S): By Council Members Ayala, Restler, Won, Nurse, Gutiérrez, Joseph, Farías, Narcisse, Williams, Richardson Jordan, Stevens, Cabán, Brewer, Salamanca, Abreu, Hudson, Brannan, Ossé, Hanif, Krishnan, Avilés, Sanchez and Louis


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) to establish a pilot program, in consultation with overdose prevention centers (OPCs) operating in New York City, to offer financial incentives for the return of used needles, syringes, and sharps to overdose prevention centers for their disposal. The program would only be open to individuals who use OPCs for drug consumption. The bill would authorize DOHMH to set the buyback incentive, up to 20 cents per needle, syringe or sharp, with a cap of $10 per individual per day. Once implemented, the program would expire after one year and would require DOHMH to make a recommendation as to whether to make the pilot program permanent and whether to expand it.
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 30 days after it becomes a law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2024
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY23
	FY Succeeding Effective FY24
	Full Fiscal Impact FY24

	Revenues
	TBD
	TBD
	TBD

	Expenditures
	TBD
	TBD
	TBD

	Net
	TBD
	TBD
	TBD



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that this legislation would not affect revenues.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES:  The cost to implement the pilot is undetermined due to several unknown quantities including final eligibility criteria, participation, reimbursement process and payment levels. In addition to the cost of incentive, the Administration believes there may be staffing and outfitting costs.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Office of Management and Budget
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Danielle Glants, Financial Analyst, NYC Council Finance Division 
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Masis Sarkissian, Unit Head, NYC Council Finance Division 
Crilhien Francisco, Assistant Director, NYC Council Finance Division
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on August 11, 2022 as Intro. 609 and referred to the Committee on Mental Health, Disabilities, and Addictions. The legislation was considered by the Committee on Mental Health, Disabilities, and Addictions at a hearing held on September 20, 2022 and was subsequently amended to Proposed Intro. 609-A. The amended version, Proposed Into. No. 609-A will be considered by the Committee on November 21, 2022. Upon successful vote by the Committee on Mental Health, Disabilities, and Addictions, Proposed Intro. No. 609-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 22, 2022.
DATE PREPARED: November 17, 2022
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